
Town of Pleasant Springs 
Subcommittee for Comprehensive Plan Update 

February 6, 2025 – 5 pm. 
Pleasant Springs Town Hall 

 
Present were Melanie Miller, Jim Schiferl, Brian Kahl, Kristin Danninger, Ken Schuck and Audra 
Dalsoren 
 
Meeting called to order by Chair Audra Dalsoren at 5 pm. 
There was no public comment. 
 
Motion by Ken Schuck, second by Brian Kahl to approve the minutes of the January 9 meeting. 
Motion carried. 
 
For further items for the written report, Melanie noted the need to add info regarding the bike trail 
to the transportation chapter. 
 
Audra announced to the group that through a discussion with Majid Allen, Dane Co will be 
assisting with the rewrite of our Comprehensive Plan in order to maintain consistency in  
wording and format among the Dane Co Towns with their individual plans. There will be no charge 
for this assistance. Dane Co has been alerted as to our timeline and it looks as though we can work 
the county and town schedule together. 
 
Possible changes to the resident survey: 
Question 9: Change “Small farms” to “Farms” 
Question 12: add “in Town of Pleasant Springs” 
Question 13: Split and expand into 2 questions 
 
We want the survey to be available to the residents for 45 days. Thirty days might be a possibility 
if we run into a time shortage. Survey will be done through Social media and the Town website. 
 
We need results by March 31 in preparation for a Sanitary district planning meeting on April3. 
 
Next meeting April 10, 2025 at 5 pm  
 
Motion to adjourn by Kristin, second by Jim.  Motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Melanie MIller 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 


